
 

 

  
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 

 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Renewal and Recreation, Councillor Peter Morgan has made 
the following executive decision:  
 
 

TOWN CENTRES DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME UPDATE 
 

Reference Report: 
DRR16065 - TOWN CENTRES DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME UPDATE, 
05/07/2016 Renewal and Recreation Policy Development and Scrutiny Committee    
 
 
Decision: 
 
Agreed that Section 106 funds of £81.512 related to the former Orpington Police 
Station site development and £24,500 related to the Premier Inn  Hotel development 
be spent towards the implementation costs of physical improvements to the Walnuts 
Shopping Centre area as part of the Orpington capital scheme. 
 
Reasons: 
 

Work delivering the Town Centres Development Programme is entirely consistent 
with Policy Objectives set out in Building A Better Bromley and the Renewal and 
Recreation Portfolio Business Plan 2015/16.  The work of the Renewal team links to 
the Building a Better Bromley priorities by working towards the provision of Vibrant 
and Thriving Town Centres. 
 

 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Renewal and Recreation PDS 
Committee on 5 July 2016 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 
 

…………………………………………………. 
Councillor Peter Morgan  
Portfolio Holder for Renewal and Recreation 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Corporate Services 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   8 July 2016 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   15 July 2016  
Decision Reference:   RR16014 

 
 


